

### Autumn 2025

# NEWSLETTER



Hello Shrewsbury! I hope everyone has had a wonderful summer and is enjoying the last few weeks of warm weather before autumn is fully upon us.

Now that school is back in session and college kids are unpacked in their dorms, many parents may find themselves with a little more free time on their hands. Considering this, I am planning a Mayor's Fitness Initiative called "Shrewsbury Steps Up" for our residents, borough employees, and local businesses to encourage us to take advantage of our walk-able beautiful town with many meandering quiet neighborhoods, shopping centers, and parks. Many of us in town live within walking distance of the school and can "step in" to the habit of walking our kids and enjoying extra time with our children and our neighbors, while also reducing some pollution as our cars idle. Such changes may seem small, but these intentional acts can strengthen our community (and our legs!) in a world that can seem more and more disconnected all the time.

Let's "step it up" together this fall and try to set a goal of walking 30 minutes a day. Consider visiting the walking track at Manson Park (which we plan to expand as we freshen up our newly acquired property adjacent to Manson Park), neighborhood streets, or the boardwalks just a short drive away. Try walking somewhere you might have normally driven. Follow my Mayoral Facebook page as I post more about this challenge in the weeks to come.

As the summer fun of our Second Annual Summer Concert Series, the Art & Artists Show, and beaching closes, we have so much fall fun to look forward to: Fall Rec and Travel Games, the Historical Society Annual Fundraiser, our PBA Bourbon & Cigar Event at The Shadowbrook and more! I hope to see many of you at these events which help us support our Volunteer Groups and our First Responders. Our Community Calendar is just a page turn away.

As always, I strive to be accessible to address any questions our residents and businesses may have. Oftentimes, social media, especially Facebook, seems the most logical way to pose questions, make comments and more...BUT as I often post, our Borough Staff is available M–F 8:00 am– 4:00 pm to address any inquiries you may have. Feel free to give us a call or stop by for a face-to-face. To reach me, you can call 732-741-4200 or feel free to email me directly at keulner@shrewsburyboro.com.

I would like to wish everyone a wonderful fall and winter and I always welcome a wave, quick hello, or conversation as I see our residents in and around town. Let's work together to make Shrewsbury the best place to live, work and raise a family! And always remember to be #ShrewsburyProud!

Mayor Kim Doran Eulner

## **Shrewsbury Borough**

## **COMMUNITY CALENDAR**

### **MONTHLY**

### Community Garden

**2nd Tuesday** 11:30 am

Historical Society

### **Environmental** Commission

### 2nd Wednesday

7:00 pm Borough Hall

### Garden Club

3rd Tuesday Time varies **Historical Society** 

### Homesteaders Meeting

### 2nd Thursday

September-June 12:30-2:00 pm

The Presbyterian Church of Shrewsbury Fellowship Hall

### Land Use **Board Meeting** 1st Wednesday

6:30 pm Borough Hall

Shade Tree Commission 2nd Saturday

9:00 am

Borough Hall

### October Bike To School Days

Colonial Dr/Parker Pl Thursday 10/9 Spruce Dr/Patterson Ave

Thursday 10/17

Sickles Park

Meet at 7:30 am

Wednesday 10/1

Bike to school with Mayor Kim, Mr. MacConnell & SPD

### Saturday 10/11

Garage Sale

Email kmartinez@shrewsburyboro.com Rain date 10/12

### **Sunday 10/19**

### Shrewsbury Borough 5K

Check-In: 8:00 am Race Start 9:00 am SBS

Sponsor: Foundation for Shrewsbury Education https://fse-sbs.org/5k/

### **Sunday 10/19**

**Annual Historical** Society Autumn Garden Party

4:00 – 7:00 pm 489 Sycamore Avenue

## Saturday 10/26

\$50 per person. See pg 6

**DEA Drug Take Back** 

10:00 am - 2:00 pm Borough Hall

### **Monday 11/10 Council Meeting**

7:00 pm Borough Hall

### Tuesday 11/13

### Shrewsbury PBA Social

5:30-9:30 pm Shadowbrook See details pa 5

### Saturday 11/29

**Annual Borough** Christmas Tree Lighting

3:00 pm

Borough Hall

Overflow parking will be available

### **Sunday 12/7 Breakfast With Santa**

9:00 am - 12:00 pm

Shrewsbury Fire House Delicious pancakes, sausage, coffee, milk and juice plus a photo with Santa is included to this fun- filled event!

### Tuesday 12/9 **Council Meeting**

7:00 pm Borough Hall

### Saturday 12/13 Wreaths Across

America 12:00 pm

The Presbyterian Church of Shrewsbury 352 Sycamore Avenue

## **Sunday 12/14**

Santa on the Firetruck Visit

Starts at 3:00 pm See details on pg 4

## DATE TBD

**Annual Borough** Menorah Lighting Borough Hall

### STAY CONNECTED

**Borough Website** ShrewsburyBoro.com

Facebook

@ShrewsburyBoro NJGovernment

@shrewsbury.boro. mayor.kim.doran.eulner

Instagram

@shrewsburyboro mayorkimeulner

Recreation

shrewsburynj.myrec.com

### Always Be in the Loop! Sign Up for ReGroup!

NEVER MISS AN IMPORTANT **TOWN ANNOUNCEMENT EVER AGAIN!** 

> Town events, emergency notifications, & more!





**SAVE THE DATE** Centennial Celebration

MAY 16, 2026 Rain date: May 30

Anyone interested in having an event published in the next issues community calendar, please contact Mark Regan via email at mregan@shrewsburyboro.com Next deadline is February 9.

## Shrewsbury PROUD

This is a new segment where we seek to highlight some of our pride in our community when our residents do something great. Email Mayor Kim Doran Eulner if you have a neighbor you'd like to suggest be featured in our newsletter or the Mayoral Social Media.

## Brynn Failla,

a recent SBS Graduate, is attending Red Bank Regional's Visual and Performing Arts Academy (VPA) focusing on Studio Art. Her favorite mediums are collages and oil pastels. Brynn aspires to become an Interior Designer.

> At SBS, Brynn ran track and concentrated on 100- and 200-meter races and she also enjoyed her Accelerated Math Program.

Brynn and her family moved to Shrewsbury when she was in 6th Grade from Tampa, Florida



Borough Newsletter | Autumn 2025



The Hemel Family (Pam, Jonathan & Kyle) started the Borough's Annual Menorah Lighting Celebration in 2010 when Kyle was an SBS Kindergartner.

Pam and family enjoyed attending the Annual Christmas Tree Lighting where they loved how the event brought our community together. Someone suggested we add a Chanukah celebration and Pam jumped at the opportunity!

We have seen this wonderful annual event grow through the years — originally attended by 30 people...and now 100+ attend. Rabbis from Chabad of the Shore in Long Branch lead the celebration, bring delicious jelly donuts, dreidels and mini menorahs for all to enjoy. Several community members are invited to light the menorah as prayers and songs are sung by all.

Pam feels blessed to be able to organize the Menorah Lighting every year and has no plans to stop! It's Pam's pleasure to spread kindness and warmth here in town. Families like the Hemels are what make Shrewsbury such a special place to live! See you in December at the next Menorah Lighting!

Josh Henne, Jeannette Hoffman & their children enjoying the Annual Menorah Celebration





### Keep Shrewsbury Rec Awesome! VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

As many of our long-time volunteers' children begin to age out of our programs, we're presented with an exciting opportunity to bring in fresh perspectives and renewed energy. We're looking for enthusiastic parents and community members to step up and help lead our recreation committees and organize programs across various sports. This is your chance to play a vital role in shaping the future of youth sports in Shrewsbury and create even more amazing experiences for our children, ensuring our programs continue to thrive for years to come.

### Santa on the Firetruck Visit

Sunday December 14th, 3:00 - 6:00 pm Santa will gladly chat with your children, pose for pictures, and deliver a small gift. Those families wishing to participate in this annual tradition are asked to drop off their gifts at the Shrewsbury Fire Department at 783 Broad Street on Saturday, December 13th between 1:00 & 4:00 pm.

No gifts will be accepted BEFORE or AFTER Saturday, December 13th, so please plan accordingly! Your gifts should be no larger than 9" x 15" x 4", clearly marked with your child's name, address, age, gender, and family phone number on a card about your child so Santa knows something special about him/her.

### Basketball

Saturdays Mid Jan - Late Feb at the SBS Gym

Grades K-2: Clinic, Grades 3-4: Intramural,

Grades 5-8: League Play

Registration opens in early Oct and closes in early Nov

Register for these programs & more at shrewsburynj.myrec.com

If you're interested in helping to keep the momentum going or just have any questions, please reach out to Recreation@shrewsburyboro.com. We don't exist without you, the vibrant, Shrewsbury community.





October 2022 bond referendum was completed just in time for the new school year. The community approved along with critical infrastructure and safety improvements.

New playground equipment provides opportunities for activity and social time.

A new all-purpose room in the addition helps accommodate all the activities of a busy pre-K-8 school day. The new space functions as a cafeteria and provides flexibility for other activities, while the original gym is being used drama club performances.

This addition will be a true asset to Shrewsbury, serving and enriching the community for generations.

Other projects improved security, comfort and efficiency

Security upgrades include enhanced entrances to let Main Office staff control visitor access, new classroom

Classrooms were equipped with air conditioning to enhance student health and focus, and HVAC and electrical syst were upgraded to more efficient models. The new sy will save the district on energy costs and avoid costly repairs

Shrewsbury Borough Newsletter | Autumn 2025



## Why Shrewsbury?

"Having lived and volunteered in the Borough for quite some time, I find the Borough big enough to deliver value added services that are unique to Shrewsbury while still providing the feel of a small, connected community. Like me, I see new residents turning into longtime residents building roots and join that connected community."

### Rooted in Civic Service

MEET COUNCILMAN DON EDDY

Council President Don Eddy has served on the Shrewsbury Borough Council since 2014, following his earlier service on the Borough Planning Board. A native of Western New York and graduate of the University at Buffalo, Don has lived on Spruce Drive with his wife Elizabeth since 1988. Together they raised their three children-Matthew, Joshua, and Emily—all proud graduates of SBS and RBR.

On Council, Don currently oversees the Department of Public Works, Technology, and serves as liaison to the Office of Emergency Management. He has also played key roles in Budgets, Finance, and Insurance. His priorities have centered on stabilizing municipal taxes, thoughtful budget planning, annual road improvements, and streamlining Borough operations. Among his recent achievements is leading the Borough's re-branding effort, helping to develop a new town logo and corresponding brand identity assets that reflect Shrewsbury's strong roots and vibrant community identity.

Don's commitment to service extends far beyond Borough Hall. Since 2005, he has been a volunteer EMT with the Shrewsbury First Aid Squad, serving in leadership roles including Captain and President. He has also been a Cub Scout leader, Scoutmaster of Boy Scout Troop 50, and coached numerous youth sports through Shrewsbury Recreation. Professionally, Don works as a Client Services Executive in the telecommunications industry.

Contact Don at deddy@shrewsburyboro.com

SHREWSBURY PBA #308

## Social at the Shadowbrook

## November 13, 2025

5:30 - 9:30 pm The Shadowbrook

CIGARS • OPEN BAR • DINNER • RAFFLES

\$200 a ticket

RSVP by 11/01/25 to zibrin.mike@gmail.com

Shrewsbury Borough ANNIVERSARY

May 16, 2026

MANSON PARK

Rain Date: May 30

A full day of fun, food, and festivities! Join us for an unforgettable, family-friendly celebration as we honor 100 years of Shrewsbury with an all-day community event

ShrewsburyBoro.com/snj/centennial

# Shrewsbury Borough ORGANIZATIONS

## Over 55 & Feeling Alive

### SHREWSBURY SENIOR HOMESTEADERS

Join our energatic group dedicated to enjoying life and making connections through various activities. The Active Shrewsbury Homesteaders invite all adults 55 and over to come and see what we are all about. We meet the second Thursday, September through June at the Shrewsbury Presbyterian Fellowship Hall (352 Sycamore Avenue).

Social Events: Coffee meetups with light refreshments, Luncheons & Holiday Parties

Health & Wellness: Group yoga, cooking demos, guest speakers, & seminars

Trips & Adventures: Various outings & daytrips

For more information, please contact Kayla Warton at Borough Hall: 732-741-4200





There was much to celebrate in May when Shrewsbury's own Susan Berdahl, past President of the Shrewsbury Garden Club, was installed as President of the Garden Club of New Jersey at its Annual Meeting. In July, Mayor and Council honored Susan with a Proclamation recognizing her achievement.

Around town, the club's work is in full bloom—from the colonial-era Herb Garden at the Allen House to the Monarch Waystation at the Gazebo Garden.

Borough Hall and the Historical Society entrances are brightened with hardy perennials and seasonal color.

## "Around town, the club's work is in full bloom"

Plans are also underway to refurbish the Greenhouse Garden, thanks to a new grant.

Meetings are held the third Tuesday of each month at the Shrewsbury Historical Society. New members are always welcome!

Look for upcoming events on social media (@shrewsburygardenclub)or email us: shrewsburygardenclub@gmail.com



## Sidewalk Safety

### A REMINDER FROM CODE ENFORCEMENT

Please keep sidewalks clear to at least 8 feet above sidewalks and at least 3 inches back from the sides.

Sidewalks should be clear to two people can pass each other without stepping off or dodging low branches.

And don't forget to clear your sidewalks this winter 24 hours after a snow!



# Keep Shrewsbury Safe, Shady, & Beautiful

TREE REMOVAL RESPONSIBILITIES & PERMITS Bill Gerth, SHADE TREE COMMISSION

Shrewsbury's Shade Tree Commission (STC) keeps a close eye on our street trees—and recent inspections have flagged many that are dead or dying. These aren't just eyesores—they're real hazards to walkers, bikers, and drivers.

If a tree is on your property, it's your responsibility. That includes removing dead trees, grinding stumps, and pruning weak or overhanging limbs. In some cases, replanting may be required.

If the Code Enforcement Officer spots a dangerous tree, you'll get a notice—and ignoring it could land you a court summons.

Planning tree work? Don't forget: a Tree Removal Permit is required 30 days in advance, whether you or your tree service submits it.









## Growing a Legacy

SUSAN BERDAHL: NEW JERSEY
GARDEN CLUB PRESIDENT
Mayor Kim Eulner

Sue Berdahl has lived in Shrewsbury since 1978 where she and her husband, Barry, raised their two children, Christine and Matthew.

A lifelong gardening fan since her childhood in Monmouth Beach, Sue was recently voted in as the 52nd President of the New Jersey Garden Club which is also celebrating its 100th Anniversary. Her presidency runs two years where she represents 100 Garden Clubs – including Shrewsbury's!

Sue's garden (past and present) includes vegetables, flowers such as Knockout Roses, David Austin Roses and more.

Sue has moved up the ranks in the NJ State Garden Club since she became a member. Being voted in as President is their highest honor and Sue has the leadership qualities needed to successfully represent her fellow gardeners.

Two of Sue's focuses are to bring attention to Gardening Education and the 2025 Theme "The Importance of Pollinators — Go Native." This theme explores time honored and innovative gardening practices that protect our water resources and support pollinators through native planting. Congratulations to Sue!

## Shrewsbury Borough **FIRST RESPONDERS**



Shrewsbury Hose Company #1 has proudly protected our community for over 100 years—and now we need your help to carry that mission forward.

We are a fully volunteer fire department of professionally trained members, serving nearly 4,000 residents. When emergencies strike—fire, accidents, or storms—it's local volunteers who respond. No experience is necessary: we provide all required training, and members are eligible for benefits such as the Length of Service Awards Program (LOSAP)

Interested in joining? Contact Chief Brent MacConnell at bmacconnell@shrewsburyboro.com or Deputy Chief Chris Petrillo at cpetrillo@shrewsburyboro.com to learn more.

Not ready to ride the fire truck? Consider joining the Shrewsbury Hose Company Ladies Auxiliary!

## Shrewsbury Hose Co. **Ladies Auxiliary**

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Shrewsbury Hose Company was formed in the 1950's by wives of the Volunteer Firemen. They continue supporting our First Responders by providing food, coffee and water at/after Fire Calls.

But that's not all they do! The Ladies Auxiliary organizes our Annual Santa Breakfast held at the Firehouse every December. Come out on Sunday, December 7, 2025 from 9:00 am - 12:00 pm.

## From the Chief's Desk

### SHREWSBURY BOROUGH POLICE DEPARTMENT Chief Adam Cerminaro

Hello Shrewsbury residents, As we move through the end of summer and prepare for the school year ahead, we remain committed to keeping our community safe and informed. We appreciate your continued support and welcome your feedback. Let's work together for a safer, stronger community.

### **DEPARTMENT UPDATES**

#### Welcome New Officers

Please join us in welcoming Officers Jack Keenan and Nicholas Page who recently joined our department. We are confident they will do a great job!

### **BACK-TO-SCHOOL & HALLOWEEN SAFETY**

**Drivers:** Please slow down in school zones and obey crossing guards and bus signals.

Parents: Remind children to wear helmets when biking and to use crosswalks. If riding after dark, they should wear reflective gear and lights.

For Halloween: trick-or-treat in groups, stay on sidewalks, and wear something visible. Drivers—be alert and use extra caution. Remember that curfew 6 pm on Mischief Night and 8 pm on Halloween.

### **SAFETY REMINDERS**

Lock your car doors and garages, and avoid leaving valuables in plain sight.

Vacation Watch: Going away? Let us know-we'll add your home to our extra patrol list.

### Fire Safety Reminders

Test and change batteries in smoke and CO detectors regularly

Replace detectors every 7-10 years

If your CO alarm sounds or you suspect a gas leak, call 911 immediately.

The Auxiliary recently donated Carvel Gift Cards to the Shrewsbury Police Department as a reward for Borough Children who are seen wearing fastened bicycle helmets while riding bikes in town. They also are planning more fundraising events such as a Paint & Sip, Comedy Night and Pocketbook Party. Stay tuned for details!

Our Auxiliary welcomes new Volunteers to join so please contact Donna Lathman at dlath091@gmail.com for more information!

Shrewsbury Borough Newsletter | Autumn 2025

## **IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS**

EMERGENCIES	9-1-1
Non-Emergency Police	732-741-2500
Borough Hall	732-741-4200
DPW	732-741-0522
Two River Reclamation	732-229-8578
American Water	1-800-272-1325
JCPL Electric	1-800-662-3115
NJNG (Gas)	1-800-221-0051
Animal Control	732-741-2500

## Squad Notes

### THE FIRST AID SOUAD

Kayla Warton, Captain

Congratulations to member Skyler Post on passing her NREMT and becoming a newly certified EMT, Shrewsbury First Aid has also welcomed an additional 4 new members John Stabner, Rob Achimov, Madelyn Fitzgerald & Lily Porter. If you are interested in becoming a member please complete the interest form under Shrewsbury First Aid tab on the Borough Website.

### **Bike Safety Reminders**



**WEAR YOUR HELMETS** Wear your helmet at all times.



**STAY VISIBLE** 

Use forward-facing white lights and a rear red reflector or light after dusk.



**OBSERVE YOUR SPEED** 

This makes it easier for you to stop and react when needed.



**FOLLOW TRAFFIC SIGNALS** 

Use hand signals. Be prepared to yield in roundabouts and come to a complete stop at stop signs.



**NEVER DRINK & RIDE A BIKE** Drinking alcohol will impair your

ability to bike. Don't ride a bike or scooter while intoxicated.



All of this applies to e-bikes & e-scooters too

### Clerk's Corner

FROM THE DESK OF THE MUNICIPAL CLERK, KERRY MARTINEZ

NEED A FORM? ON OUR WEBSITE SELECT "CLERK" UNDER "GOVERNMENT," AND CLICK "FORMS" ON THE LEFT.

### **Upcoming Important Dates:**

- General Election: Desday, Nov 4th, 6:00 am 8:00 pm
- Rabies Clinic: Saturday, Nov 1st, 10:00 am 12:00 pm
- County Connection Event: Tuesday, Sept 24th, 10:00 am 1:00 pm
- Tennis Courts Closing: Nov 1st (season ends)

Block Parties Looking to organize a neighborhood block party? Please do! Block parties are a great way to keep the Shrewsbury community connected. Contact Kerry Martinez at kmartinez@shrewsburyboro.com or call 732-741-4200 x108 to register your block party. We will help secure proper safety barricades and notify First Aid in case they are needed.

Dog & Cat Licenses Per State Statute, all dogs and cats must be registered with the Borough. The process is now available online through our resident portal. If you don't have an account, please create one to register or renew your pets.

Please ensure your pet's rabies vaccine is valid through November 1st of the licensing year to register. Late fees of \$5.00 per animal per month will be enforced.

For Animal Control issues, please call 732-741-2500.

### Always Be in the Loop: Sign Up For Regroup!

Regroup is our automatic reverse telephone call system for emergencies and community happenings throughout the Borough. Choose to receive notifications via e-mail, text

message, or voice-to-text on a landline or mobile phone. You can opt-in or opt-out of various alerts to suit your family's needs.

### No Knock Registration

Mayor and Council have passed an ordinance allowing residents to opt-in or opt-out of any canvassing or solicitation within the

Borough. To sign up, please visit our website at www.shrewsburyboro.com.

SIGNUP FOR REGROUP TODAY

Never Miss an

Important Town

Announcement

Ever Again!

Town events, emergency notifications, & more!



## Precision in All He Creates

DAVID LEVY: ARTIST SPOTLIGHT

David Levy, a Shrewsbury Resident since 1987 with his wife, Tina Behr. David is a forever teacher and currently President of the Guild of Creative Art where he has been a member for 13 years. The Guild is the oldest and one of the largest artist cooperatives in Monmouth County which is located here in town at 620 Broad Street.



"Music is in the Eye of the Beholder" Acrylic on Canvas, 24" x 24"

First inspired by an exhibit at MOMA (The Museum of Modern Art) in 1965 with his aunt. this "Aha Moment" started his career as an Optical Artist With initial thoughts of becoming an architect, David's career segued to Fine Arts where his love

of optical art illusions

and math were joined. David is a hard edge painter which means a razor and tape are used rather than a paintbrush to create perfect edges. Geometric design is used throughout David's work.

David's education beyond Lehigh University includes an M.A. in Art History from Rutgers University followed by a career as a Gifted and Talented Teacher in two public elementary schools. With time, he moved to teach behaviorally challenged children, where he adapted, revised and rewrote curriculum to better serve this population.

Throughout his career, he turned to painting, sculpture and architecture to inspire his students to see that learning is empowering and fun. David has been honored with many awards and grants throughout his career, and can be found at The Guild educating all on various exhibits held

throughout

Please visit

The Guild to

meet David,

view amazing

that are held

throughout

the year.

and varied

art shows

the year.



"1953 Corvette" Acrylic on Canvas, 24" × 36"

## **Shrewsbury SCOUTS**





### **Boy Scouts**

Learn more by emailing: troop50shrewsbury@gmail.com & shrewsburycubs@gmail.com



**Girl Scouts** Learn more at jerseyshoregirlscouts.org



## Thank you, Deidre

After twelve years on the Borough Council and sixteen years of volunteer service. Councilwoman Deidre DerAsadourian is stepping down. At the September 9th meeting, she was recognized for her steadfast leadership and commitment to Shrewsbury. From guiding the 2013 Master Plan to advancing safe routes to school and strengthening the Community Alliance, her work has left an indelible mark. We thank Deidre and her family for their devotion to our community.

90 White Road at Railroad Crossing Hours: M-F 7:00 am - 3:00 pm, Sat 8:00 am - 12:00 pm

## **Curbside Recycling DEPT OF PUBLIC WORKS**

All collected recycled material may be intermixed in the same container — not to exceed 50 lbs. per container.

All materials must be placed at curb by 6:00 am.

### Recyclables

Newspaper Bottles Cans Plastics 1, 2, & 5 Clean (not greasy) cardboard Clean white styrofoam boxes Clean white styrofoam rigid boxes

Not Plastic bags Shredded paper Takeout styrofoam Colored styrofoam Greasy pizza boxes Styrofoam meat trays Styrofoam packing peanuts Styrofoam cups

### Recycling at the DPW yard

Cardboard container - Please break down boxes when placing into the cardboard container.

Electronics - Accepted during normal recycling center hours. Appointment not necessary.

Styrofoam - Recycle your clean white styrofoam only.

Paper - Any paper/newspapers mail. No shredded paper.

Bottles & cans – No plastic bags are allowed in container.

### Brush & Leaves

NO BRUSH shall be placed at curbside after 7:00 am on October 10th.

BRUSH collected APRIL through OCTOBER 10th. All brush must be cut to maximum of 6' lengths.

LEAVES are collected from late OCTOBER through DECEMBER. LEAVES shall only be placed at the curb or along the roadway during the 7 days prior to the scheduled pick-up.

LEAVES and BRUSH shall not be placed closer than 10 feet from any storm drain. Placement of such yard waste at the curb or along the street at any other time is a violation of Borough ordinance. (Ordinance: Yard Waste, Chap. 215-III)

BRUSH and LEAVES are recyclable and must be in two separate piles.

PLEASE DO NOT COMMINGLE LEAVES NOT PICK IT UP.

### Please note that ONLY THREE (3) BULK ITEMS per household can be put out for pickup on these days and it

WITH BRUSH AS DPW PERSONNEL WILL

### DPW/RECYCLING CENTER

should be put out with your regular trash.

There will not be any other bulk pickups during the year.

**Shrewsbury Borough** 

TRASH, RECYCLING,

& BULK PICKUP SCHEDULE

**ZONE 1** 

**ZONE 2** 

**ZONE 1** 

(West Side of 35)

Monday & Thursday

Wednesday

Thursday

2nd & 4th weeks

of month

If you need a major bulk pickup, call DPW and schedule a dumpster.

**ZONE 1** 

**PICKUP** 

Trash

Recycling

Bulk

**Brush & Leaves** 

**Bulk Trash** 

Incl. Avenue at the Common,

Winding Brook, Blades Run,

Meadow Dr. E, Brady Road

Adams Wav.

Thornbrooke Drive.

Campbell Court,

and Dorn Drive

**ZONE 2** 

Streets east

of Route 35

(excluding those

named in Zone 1)

ZONE 2

(East Side of 35)

Tuesday & Friday

Wednesday

Friday

1st & 3rd weeks

of month

Public Works Director: Matt Hall dpw@shrewsburyboro.com

County Recycling Hotline Number: 732-577-8400



ELECTED OFFICIALS
Mayor Kim Eulner
Council President Don Eddy
Councilman Jim Daly
Councilman Christopher McAvoy
Councilman Christopher McAvoy

Presonted Standard
U.S. Postage
PAID
Red Bank, NJ
Permit No. 28

